Meeting Minutes
SMRHS Proto Ops Committee
August 5, 2014
Invitees:

Norm Alexander

Ron Fritz

X-Tim Grover

X-Brenton MacDonald

X-Daryl Muck

Bob Schott

Ed Zeis

X = Did not participate

Purpose:

Review Proto Ops experience to date and discuss refinements and changes
Meeting Minutes:
Ops Committee Members
Brenton has been unavailable for club activities for many months due to other responsibilities.  We agreed to approach other club members to participate on this committee.   Brian Hicks was thought to be a good prospect due to his active participation in op sessions.   (Post meeting update:   Norm discussed the Ops Committee with Brian and he’s agreed to join us.)

Ops session notes – 8/1/14
Bob Schott was Trainmaster.  

Changes from previous op session

New waybills for Interchange to Interchange car movements were deployed prior to the August op session.  Mostly for “orphan” car types.  Removed overhead traffic waybills.

All interchanges now have cardboard storage boxes to hold the off-cycle cars.

Positives:

August was all steam night.   With the exception of 2 road trains from Desert Yard and the Oroville and R Street switchers, we were able to attract enough steam power to run all other jobs with steam power.  The layout ran reasonably well, especially considering the 100+ degree day.
This theme night was popular so we should do another all steam op night.  February would be the next non-designated theme night and would be 6 months out.   
Suggestions for Improvements:
Helpers on steam night

We had one road train stall between Oroville and Keddie.   Consider adding a road helper job on all steam night.  It could be either a steam loco or an early diesel.

Train name inconsistency

Bob noted that the name of the first train on the line-up doesn’t’ match the instruction card.    Norm will fix.

Add magnetic labels for yard track panels
This will help yard operators properly classify cars.   Will also keep yard operators from pestering the Yardmaster about which track is for what destination.
We should add labels to both panels at 12th Street.   Doing Keddie as well is a good idea, so our panel labeling is consistent.

Marysville Switcher Instructions

After the op session Brian Hicks pointed out that the Marysville Switcher instructions could be improved by noting that Staley-Van Camp Building #9 should be switched by the Marysville Switcher, not Oroville.  Norm has updated these and will have revised instructions for the September session.

Yard Limit signs
Norm suggested we get some of the Blair Line Yard Limit signs to replace the quickie paper ones.  These will be a lot more visible and look better too.  

Add car card pockets to east end of Oroville

Bob is looking in to this, to be done when the fascia is replaced above Davis.
New Business
Layout Lighting

Bob Schott has been doing some research into LED light strips for West Oakland and Desert Yard.  Bob will bring this up at the BOD meeting on 8/12 for approval to proceed.
Switch Machines
The Kermit switch machines seem to be getting flakier.   We should approach the Board about replacing them in critical areas with Tortoises.   Bob mentioned a switch was causing trouble in the SLC/GN staging yard.   There is a switch machine in West Oakland that also causes occasional trouble.  The troublesome machine on Oakland Pier at the Navy Yard has been replaced.   
Desert Yard Panel Locations

The Yard panel at Desert Yard is located at the geographic center of the yard vs. by the ladder, which is where it would be most convenient when staging the layout.  You need to sit on the raised floor when staging Desert Yard.  As things are now, it requires lots of skootching back and forth to align turnouts when building staged trains.  

Keddie Yard Panel improvements

As with Desert Yard, the Keddie panel is also located at the geographic center of the yard vs. by the ladder, which is where the yard operators do all their work.  

It would be helpful to add the capability of controlling the Keddie Wye turnout from Keddie Yard

With the new Keddie track improvements, we should look at the possibility of splitting the Keddie control panel into smaller ones, one for each end of the yard.    This would be more convenient for westbound road crews to do their block swaps.  

We should approach the electrical crew about the possibility of relocating / splitting the Keddie panel before the Keddie track improvements go in.

R Street turnout control relocation

The main R Street panel controls a lot of turnouts that are further down R Street.   Relocating these turnout controls to separate mini panels along the fascia will be much more convenient and eliminate a lot of back and forth operator movement in the R Street/Oroville aisle.   

Add a new control panel for West entrance to 12th Street Yard

A new panel controlling the 2 crossovers and the entrance to the yard behind the roundhouse would be helpful.   As it is now, the crossovers are numbered but it’s not obvious which ones they are.   Lining a route for a westward train departing 12th Street currently requires using the entrance turnout control on the yard panel plus one of the crossover controls.   

Add capability to control the Keddie Wye turnout from Keddie Yard

Other Business

NMRA Op Session

Bob Schott has contacted the NMRA Region and they are looking at a January 2015 timeframe.   Their suggested scheduling of the last Saturday of the month will affect the timing of the next month’s first Friday ops.  We will move the Feb Op session to the 2nd Friday, 2/13.     

Operations Clinics

Norm has developed a clinic for running 12th Street Yard.  Although a PowerPoint presentation, Norm intends to do this at the 12th Street Yard vs. as a slide show in the back room.  The clinic is also is a general primer on running any model railroad yard.   Because the 12th Street clinic is fairly long already, Norm will create another mini-clinic for running Keddie yard.   Norm suggests doing the 12th Street clinic in September when the weather will be cooler.
2014 Op Session Theme Nights

November 7th – Modern Power (locos built 1960 to present).   We will emphasize asking for wide cabs and Dash 8’s and newer.    
2014 Op sessions
September 5

October 3

November 7 – Modern Power night (locos built after 1960)

December 5

2015 Op Session Theme Nights

February 13 – All Steam night

May - 

August

November

Some ideas we came up with for the 2015 theme nights:

· BNSF and its predecessors (CB&Q, GN, NP, SP&S, BN, Santa Fe)

· Cab unit night

· Shortlines and Industrials

· Bicentennial locos for September 11

Norm will send out an email to the membership and solicit theme night ideas

2015 Op sessions

The Saturday op session in July was popular with members.   The post op session BBQ was a fun way to wrap things up.  We decided that we would move the op sessions in the hot summer months of June, July and August to Saturday mornings to avoid the hot layout room on Friday nights.

January 2
January 31 – Special Saturday op session for NMRA Region
February 13 – 2nd Friday due to NMRA session to allow for layout staging  Theme Night – All Stem
March 6

April 3

May 1 – Theme session #2

June 6 (Saturday am)

July 11 (Moved to 2nd Saturday to avoid Independence Day)

August 1 (Saturday am)  - Theme session #3
September 4

October 2

November 6 – Theme session #4

November TBA – SPTHS Convention.   This may end up being an open house vs. a formal op session.   Depends on what the SPTHS wants to do.  Either way this will likely be SP Theme night
December 4

Track changes to enhance Proto Ops

12th Street trackage improvements 

New trackage is operationally complete.  Track painting, ballasting are yet to be done.
The new crossovers are being used and are a good improvement to yard operations.
Keddie trackage improvements 
· Proposal approved by the board

· Status – Keddie turnouts have been constructed at Ron reports we have enough code 83 track to do the Keddie changes.   
West Oakland

· Two proposals have been presented to the board.   Both have been returned to the submitters with questions and some recommended changes.

Redesign Reno

· This is a long-term idea, to be contemplated after West Oakland is finalized and under construction.
ACTION ITEMS:

· Bob
· Card pockets / fascia for the east end of Oroville.

· Norm
· Fix Marysville Switcher instructions for Stokely-Van Camp building #9 - DONE.
· Ensure consistent train name for the first train in the line-up
· Solicit ideas from the membership for the 2015 Proto Ops Theme nights 

· Present a yard operations clinic in September
